



MINUTES OF MEETING, WEDNESDAY 5TH June 2024

7 PM @ REDBURN COMMUNITY HUB

Present: *Chris Pless (Chair), Jean Walker (Treasurer), David Phillips, David Dunlop, Elaine Walker (Community Development), Jaymie Haswell (Legacy Hub), Veronika Liebscher (Member of Public), Ian Wallace (Member of Public), Richard Leat (Member of Public) Stewart McConnell *Remote, Martin Gorman (Streetscene NAC), Lesley Forsyth (NAC)*

Apologies: *Toni Doyle, Rodger Walker*

Item	Topic and Discussion	Action	By Who
1	<p>Welcome & Apologies</p> <p>Apologies received as above. DP approved minutes, seconded by CP.</p>		
2	<p>Community Development Worker</p> <p>Elaine provided a SWAY presentation on the work of the Locality Teams</p>		
3	<p>Streetscene Planting Opportunity</p> <p>Martin Gorman from Streetscene gave a presentation on the various planters around the area and the opportunity for community groups to adopt these</p>	Decide if CC would like to adopt some planters	Committee

<p>4</p>	<p>Historic Notices/ Irvine Heritage Lesley Forsyth discussed that there is work to be undertaken to identify new historic notices around the town as there was previously funding allocated to this which has not yet been used.</p>		
<p>5</p>	<p>Legacy Hub JH Provided Update</p>		
<p>6</p>	<p>Police Report No Police Present</p>		
<p>7</p>	<p>Matters Arising</p> <p>Noticeboard: Rivergate have agreed to the noticeboard and also to provide</p> <p>CP Provided updated from the quarterly Locality Partnership meeting</p> <p>JW and BA gave update on fire station visit</p> <p>Election Hustings Committee agreed to host an election hustings on 26th June. Provisionally at the Volunteer rooms. This will use one room booking in lieu of the July meeting which will not take place due to the UK GE.</p>		

8	<p align="center">Treasurers Report</p> <p>JW gave a report. No changes – the only deductions are ink/paper subscriptions.</p>		
9	<p align="center">Correspondences</p> <p>CP gave an update on emails received. Planning for bowling alley/ bar in place of old M&Co site CC agreed to support the application in light of the requirement for additional family entertainment in Irvine Town Centre</p>		
10	<p align="center">Events</p> <p>TH III JW suggested we need to begin applying for funding for Yuletide in next month, Committee agreed.</p>		
11	<p align="center">Community Councillors</p> <p>CP read a statement from PH (former vice chair) announcing her resignation as a community councillor and wishing the CC all the best for the future</p>		

12	<p align="center">Elected Members</p> <p align="center">No Elected Members Present</p>		
13	<p align="center">Co-Opted Members</p> <p align="center">No New members present</p>		
14	<p align="center">Member of the public</p> <p>VL gave short presentation on Oldhall incinerator and requested the CC to act as a Neutral party to host a discussion/ debate with those both for and against the waste incinerator planned for Oldhall industrial estate. Whilst the incinerator itself is outwith the planning area of the ICC it was agreed that the issue is of importance to local residents in the town and therefore the CC would provide a neutral party to chair a debate.</p>	<p align="center">CP to agree date with residents' group.</p>	
15	<p>AOB</p> <p>No additional business</p>		
12	<p>Next meeting : Date: Wednesday 7th August 2024 Time: 7 PM Venue: Redburn Community Hub</p>	<p>July meeting cancelled due to clash with general election</p>	